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6. The Department did not submit a veri fication checklist into evidence at the 
hearing. 

 
CONCLUSIONS OF LAW 

 
The Food Assistanc e Program (FAP) (formerly known as the Food Stamp (FS) 
program) is establis hed by  the Food St amp Act of 1977, as amended, and  is  
implemented by the federal r egulations contained in Title 7 of the Code of Federal 
Regulations (CFR).  The Department of Human Services (formerly known as the Family 
Independence Agency) administers the FA P program pursuant  to CML 400.10 et seq., 
and MAC R 400.3001-3015.   Department policies are found in the Bridges  
Administrative Manua l (BAM), the Bridges  Elig ibility Manual (B EM) and the Bridges  
Reference Manual (BRM). 
 
Clients must cooperate with the local DHS office in obtaining verification for determining 
initial and ongoing eligibility.  BAM 130.  The questionable information might be from the 
client or a third party.  Id.  The Department can use docum ents, collateral contacts or  
home calls to veri fy information.  Id.  The client should  be a llowed 10 ca lendar days to 
provide the verification.  If the client cannot provide the verification despite a reasonable 
effort, the time limit to provide the informa tion should be extende d at le ast once.  BAM 
130.  If the client refuses to provide the in formation or has not made a reasonable effort 
within the specified time peri od, then polic y directs that a negative action be issued.   
BAM 130. 
 
In the present case, the Department claimed to have issued to Claimant a verification 
checklist.  Cla imant testified cr edibly that he did not receive the verification checklist.  
The Department did not submit a verificati on check list into evidence, so I am not 
convinced that Cla imant received a v erification check list.  Without proof that Claimant  
received a verification checklist, I cannot fi nd that Claimant refus ed to cooperate with 
the Department by not submitting the reques ted verifications.  Based on the above 
discussion, I find that the Depar tment was not correct in its decision to deny Claimant’s  
FAP application. 
 

DECISION AND ORDER 
 
The Administrative Law Judge, based on the above findings of fact and conclusions of 
law d ecides that Claimant was not correct in its dec ision to d eny Cla imant’s FA P 
benefits.  It is therefore O RDERED that the Department’s dec ision is REVERSED.  It is 
further ORDERED: 
 

1. The Department shall reinstate and r eprocess Claimant’s F AP application of 
May 19, 2011. 






